KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

June 14, 2017
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Sue Bryant
	- Present

	Bob Campbell
	- Present
	
	Kathy Dann
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Present
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Call to Order – Rick White called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held May 10, 2017 were approved as presented.
Open Forum  
· The owner of 11722 said that his north side window continued to leak after it had been repaired.   He had previously had the windows replaced and the Association’s handyman said the installation was inferior and was to blame for the leaking.  He had repaired the one window but said others could be contributing to the problem.

· Anna Martinez-Barnish reported rotting boards on the walkway bridges in front of 11810.  She suggested having them replaced.

· Anna (and Chris) also want to have the Association cap off and remove the drip system along the front of their building so they can install one of their own.  

Committee Reports  

Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee  

·  There was no committee meeting last month.  
· Ken presented two standards for  Board approval.  On motion by Bob, seconded by Sue and duly passed, the following standards were accepted:
· Skylight Replacement Standard
· Patio Fence Replacement Standard
· #11657 requested approval for a replacement deck and air conditioning compressor.  This had been approved by e-mail previously.
· Rose Paving completed the asphalt infra-red patch work , sealcoating and crack-filling on schedule.  
· Ken noted that #11603 had installed an antenna on the roof and requested they be sent a letter.
Landscape Committee   

· Kathy noted that Schultz should be contacted about removing fallen branches and to cut back branches overhanging sidewalks.  
Communications Committee 
· There was no meeting in the past month.  Bob is gathering articles for the next edition.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for May 2017.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $15,994.   Reserves - $448,413.
· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserve) were $269,574  
· Delinquencies were down to  $28,695.  
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $18,403.
· Total expenses (5 months) were $17,858 over budget.
· $200.000 of the reserves at US  Bank were moved to 1st Bank.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Two Architectural requests were received during the month.
· 11673 requested approval to install a light fixture at the garage door.  Approved.
· 11769 requested approval for a replacement entry door.  Approved by e-mail.
· 11657 requested the Association install signs or paint stripes to keep his neighbor from parking behind the garage door.
· Keen has not yet scheduled replacing the sprinkler control boards at three locations.
· JTB Gutters has finished with the current phase. A few touch-ups are in progress.  Community Painting Specialists is scheduled to touch up the affected areas.
· The asphalt and concrete program was completed this month by Rose Paving.
· Proposals for upgrading the sprinkler controllers are on hold while we see how long the 2-G network will be maintained by AT&T.
Unfinished Business
· The Board discussed how to enforce parking restrictions in the Visitor Parking areas against homeowners abusing the system. 
· Ken will make a count of the Fire Lane signs to be replaced.
New Business  

· None was brought up for consideration.
Executive Session   None was held.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  July 12, 2017 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

